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Friday 27th September 2024 
Letter 4 
 
NEXT WEEK AT SCHOOL  
 

Monday 30th September       Reception and Year 1 Little City visit at the Scout Hut 
Y3-6 KS2 Mr Scaife Sports club  

Tuesday 1st October     School Governor visit  
5.30pm Phonics information evening for parents  
7.00pm FOBS AGM 

Wednesday 2nd October           INDIVIDUAL/SIBLING PHOTOS 
Y4/5 Swimming 
Year 3/4 Kwik sticks hockey competition  
Craft club after school  
6.00pm Karate Club (external provider) 

Thursday 3rd October   School Census Day  
Y1/2 Mr Scaife after school sports club  

Friday 4th October               English Hub visit  
KS1 Celebration assembly  
Mr Darcy Football after school  

 

 

 

Attendance for each year group this week is:  Well done this week to Reception for 100% 
attendance 
 
 
Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your 

Reception 100% Year 4 94.9% 

Year 1 94.3% Year 5 95.5% 

Year 2 94.1% Year 6 90% 

Year 3 86.8% Whole School  93.8% 

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn  
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth 

child is absent. 
If you don’t contact us, we will call you and work 

down our contact list.  
If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your 

house to do a welfare check. 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

We seem to have had all weathers this week. If it is like this morning with heavy rain, we will open the doors 
slightly earlier so children can go straight in and you are not hanging around outside getting wet. Thank you for 
sending children appropriately dressed, it is certainly beginning to get much more autumnal.  
 
On Thursday next week, Mr Fenn our new Deputy Headteacher will be on the gate with me welcoming you into 
school. Mr Fenn is usually teaching every morning, which is why is usually unable to be outside.  
 
COLLECTION AT THE END OF THE DAY 
The car park is exceptionally busy due to serving 2 schools. We have different finish times to Sacred Heart to help 
alleviate congestion; Sacred Heart School finishes at 3.10pm and we finish at 3.20pm. We have noticed that some 
people are arriving very early to get a parking space which is making the parking situation worse. If our school 
parents arrive after 3.10pm, there should be more spaces free, since Sacred Heart parents will be leaving as our 
parents arrive.  
 
 

 
 

 

September Right of the Month 
Article 12 

You have the right to say what you 
think and to be listened to. 



INDIVIDUAL AND SIBLING PHOTOS NEXT WEEK 
On Wednesday we have the school photographer in school.  We will be photographing all the children who go 
swimming first, followed by Reception children then working through each year group. If you have a preschool 
sibling and would like a sibling photo taken with them, there will be an opportunity to come earlier to school to 
have this taken. We will confirm exact timings of that on Monday as we are still waiting to hear from the 
photographer. Keep an eye on Dojo and on the sandwich board at the front entrance.  
 
DRUM WORKSHOP 
The Year 5s enjoyed a drumming workshop on Friday 
afternoon with Mr Julian Form, who involved the whole 
class in rehearsing for a performance to the rest of KS2.  The 
children picked up the skills quickly and put on a great 
performance.  Many of the children enjoyed the 
performance and will now have the opportunity to take part 
in a ‘samba’ drumming club after school on a Monday over 
the coming weeks.  Letters, which will give more details 
about the club, will be given out to children who are 
interested at school next week.  The club will take place 
after school on a Monday. 

 
 
FIDDLE TOYS 
I have had a request from teachers that children don’t bring fiddle toys from home to play with in class. Some of 
these toys are becoming more of a distraction rather than a help for both them and others. We have a selection of 
fiddle toys at school which we can give to children where we have identified a need, in discussion with parents. 
Many thanks for your support with this.  
 
YEAR 5/6 QUICK STICKS HOCKEY COMPETITION REPORT FROM MR FENN 
Another busy sporting week for Broomfield saw the turn of some Year 5 and 6 children to show their invasion 
game skills, teamwork and tactics in a competitive Quick Sticks hockey competition with 12 teams from other 
Northallerton schools.  Broomfield were represented brilliantly by a Year 5 team and a Year 6 team.  I am 
delighted to announce that the Year 5 team finished as runners-up; winning all their games apart from a narrow 1-
0 loss.  The Year 6 team won the competition outright: winning all their games and remaining unbeaten 
throughout.  In addition to this there was a special prize for Nyla in Year 6 who took the accolade of ‘most valuable 
player’ and Sophie in Year 5 who was awarded ‘best team player’.  Aside from their fantastic passing, moving into 
space, pressing and attacking, we were most impressed with their sporting attitudes, respect towards the other 
teams and their positive encouragement of each other throughout the afternoon. Well done all – we are very 
proud! 
 

 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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Mrs Fiona Sharp 
Headteacher  
               

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Date Event 

Monday 30th September  Reception and Year 1 Little City visit (letter sent on Dojo) 

Tuesday 1st October  5.30pm Phonics information evening for parents 
7.00pm FOBS AGM 

Wednesday 2nd October  Individual school photos  
Y3/4 Quick sticks hockey  

Tuesday 8th October  5.45pm Governor meeting 1 

Wednesday 9th October  Y5/6 Girls football competition  

Thursday 10th October  Northallerton School Open evening  

Tuesday 15th October  Parent Teacher Consultation evening 1  

Wednesday 16th October  Y5/6 Football  

Thursday 17th October  Year 6 Debate at County Hall  
Parent Teacher Consultation evening 2 

Tuesday 22nd October  FOBS School disco 

Thursday 24th October  Break up for half term   

Friday 25th October  School closed for training day 
 

Monday 4th November   School opens for Autumn 2  

Wednesday 6th November  Y5/6 Tag Rugby competition  

Tuesday 12th to Tuesday 19th November  Scholastic book fair 

Friday 15th November  Flu vaccinations  

Tuesday 26th November  Governor meeting 2  

Thursday 5th December  FOBS Christmas fair 

Friday 20th December  Break up for the Christmas holidays at 2.30pm  

 


